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Color Me Happy 5K Run/Walk • Thursday, June 30

Auxiliary Bake Sale • Friday, July 22 

Sporting Clay Shoot • Saturday, Sept. 10

Walk to End Alzheimer’s • Saturday, Sept. 17

Fall Auxiliary Board Meeting • Wednesday, Oct. 19

For more information on events at St. Paul’s, visit our 
website: www.stpauls1867.org/events
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Annual Auxiliary Meeting Held, New Board Members Installed
The Auxiliary at St. Paul’s gathered in the Anderson Fellowship Hall at The Heritage on Saturday, May 14 

for its Annual Spring Meeting. The Auxiliary has fulfilled its financial obligation for their current gift–the shade 
sail project in The Villas Courtyard–and voted to contribute no more than $10,000 toward building a shaded 
patio area in front of The Heritage (see tentative plan below). Residents in all areas of campus thoroughly 
enjoy our dedicated outdoor spaces during the warm weather months and this will give them one more 
option to utilize.

New board members, Donna Roberts, Linda Iliff and Gregg Buchanan were welcomed and installed with 
the new slate of officers.

The 2022-23 Auxiliary Board:
Seated Nadine Buchanan 
(president) and Gregg 
Buchanan (vice president); 
standing left to right Donna 
Roberts (member-at-large), 
Jennie Kather (member-
at-large), Wendy Vaughn 
(staff liaison), Nancy Hauser 
(member-at-large), Diana 
Miller (member-at-large), Carol 
Langiotti (treasurer), Mary Ellen 
Bayuk (past president), and 
Linda Iliff (secretary). Missing 
from photo: Joan Waldschmidt 
(member-at-large).
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It’s been a couple of years since we’ve sent an update, but our membership drives 
and your generous support never stopped! Thank you to for your generosity in 2020, 2021 and 2022 

in support of the mission of The Auxiliary of St. Paul’s!
Mrs. Joyce Allen
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Katherine 
	 Anderson
Mrs. Coralee Armstrong
Mr. Hud & Mrs. Darlene Artman
Mr. Robert Baker
Ms. Carol Bass
Ms. Veronica Bayer
Ms. Christine Bayuk
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Mr. Frank Beatrice & Mrs. Nadine 		
	 Buchanan
Ms. Becky Beck
Ms. Sandra Beckman
Mr. Paul Bittler
Ms. Sybilla Boger
Mrs. JoAnn Boller
Mr. Keith & Mrs. Karen Bowser
Rev. Dr. Ray & Mrs. Pat Brugler
Mr. Gregg Buchanan
Ms. Janet Cessna
Mr. David & Mrs. Wilma Christman
Ms. Sandra Claypool
Ms. Jean Cloak
Ms. Mary Lou Cogley
Mrs. Janet Cooper
Ms. Patricia Cooper
Mr. John & Mrs. Mary Lou Delaney
Ms. Virginia D’Eramo
Mrs. Catherine DeWeese
Mr. Marc & Mrs. Nita Duell
Ms. Sylvia Duncan
Ms. Sandra Dutko
Mrs. Janice Easler
Mr. Paul Evans
Mrs. Gail Fay
Mrs. Marge Fenton
Mr. Timothy & Mrs. Anecia 
	 Flanagan
Ms. Ann Fowler
Ms. Shirley Gibson
Mrs. Reba Gizdic
Ms. Alice Grasso
Ms. Kathy Griffin
Mrs. Sandy Harter
Mrs. Dawn Hartman
Mr. John & Mrs. Nancy Hauser

Mr. Bob & Mrs. Margie Hays
Mrs. Dee Henley
Mr. Floyd Hetrick
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Connie Hittle
Mr. Jerry & Mrs. Judy Hodge
Mrs. Jean Hodge
Mr. Tom & Mrs. Nancy Hoffacker
Mr. Kip & Mrs. Rose Hoffman
Mrs. Margaret Jane Hogan
Mr. Stephen & Mrs. Carol Hosmer
Mrs. Linda Iliff
Mr. Steve Irvin
Ms. Audrey John
Dr. George Johnson
Mrs. LaWanda Johnston
Mr. Todd & Mrs. Jennie Kather
Mrs. Bonnie Kautz
Ms. Linda Kerr
Mrs. Janet Kirk
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Connie Kirker
Mrs. Rhea Klenovich
Mrs. Robin Knight
Ms. Carole Langiotti
Mrs. Louise Lauer
Mr. Paul & Mrs. Doris LeBarron
Mrs. Adele Lehosky
Mrs. Catherine Little
Mrs. Jane Loutzenhiser
Ms. Patty Lytle
Mr. James & Mrs. Marilyn 
	 Macdonald
Mr. Cy & Mrs. Natalie Macosko
Ms. Carol Mangino
Mr. Ted & Mrs. Patty Marantis
Ms. Kathy Martorelli
Mrs. Geraldine McElree
Mrs. Nola McGranahan
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Gloria Merenick
Mr. Lloyd & Mrs. Marilyn Meyer
Ms. Diana Miller
Mr. John & Mrs. Mary Moore
Ms. Nancy Morgart
Mrs. Elsie Muschar
Mrs. Gail Negard
Ms. Janet Nemchek
Mrs. Helen Nichols
Mr. Barry & Mrs. Linda Oman

Mr. James & Mrs. Karen Ondo
Mr. Earl & Mrs. Marilyn Palmiter
Paradise Troutville Chapter 
	 Auxiliary SPH
Dr. Dean & Mrs. Barbara Poolos
Mrs. Elaine Powelstock
Ms. Ronda Reichard
Mrs. Nancy Reinhardt
Mr. Paul & Mrs. Nancy Reinhardt
Mrs. Marie Riley
Mrs. Aldra Ritter
Mrs. Donna Roberts
Mr. John & Mrs. Dorothy Rust
Rev. Glenn & Mrs. Arlene Sadler
Ms. Mary Cogley
Mr. William & Mrs. Nancy Sayles
Mr. David & Mrs. Teri Schneider
Ms. Linda A. Seeley
Mrs. Lucy Shaffer
Mr.  Mike & Mrs. Cindy Shusteric
Ms. Margaret Smeltzer
Ms. Phyllis Snyder
Mr. Werner & Mrs. Marilyn Specht
Mrs. Alice Stanley
Mrs. Lois Stapfer
Mrs. Patricia Stearns
Ms. Louise Steim
Mrs. Margery Stull
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Jean Swarmer
Mrs. Mary Symbala
Mrs. Ruth Tappe
Ms. Dixie Toy
Ms. Wendy Vaughn
Mrs. Frances Wackenhut
Ms. Linda Waldorf
Miss Joan Waldschmidt
Pastor Ed & Mrs. Diann Walters
Mrs. Janet Walther
Ms. Catherine L. Watt
Mrs. Robyn Weaver
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Dee West
Mr. Allan & Mrs. Elaine Wilkins
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Marie Wingard
Dr. Bruce & Mrs. Gayle Wolff
Mrs. Bertha Zimmerman
Ms. Laura Zinger



Creative Colony Residents Put Passions to Work u
Using mostly donated supplies, Colony residents involved in 

the Sew n Sews and Tapestry Groups are working in inventive 
ways to raise money for The Auxiliary. Dish towels, place mats, 
table runners, sock monkies and more have been lovingly 
created and sold to turn a large profit through the gift shop. 
Bake sales, soup sales and cookie tray sales have also added to 
the bottom line as talents around campus are put to good use in 
support of the Auxiliary’s mission.

q While the Keifer Building is undergoing renovations, the 
woodworkers in The Colony are collecting the scrap wood being 
removed and making lovely outdoor planters to sell. Several sets 
of planters have been sold this season!

“Pieces of Love” Quilt Winner u 
Congratulations to Tracey Byerly, LPN on Gardens A – the winner of 

the historically significant “Pieces of Love” quilt. Tracey is pictured at 
right (center) with Wendy Vaughn, Director of Volunteer Services (left) 
and Mary Ellen Bayuk, Past President of The Auxiliary of St. Paul’s.

The quilt was donated by the “Let’s Make Masks” group in Mercer 
County and the raffle raised $293 to support The Auxiliary of St. Paul’s.

Tracey’s winning ticket was drawn on Friday, March 11, two years 
to the day after the World Health Organization declared COVID-19 a 
pandemic.

t Spring Plant Sale Success
The return of the spring plant sale 

fundraiser proved to be a great success—we 
raised nearly $700 for The Auxiliary!

An on-line order form was introduced 
giving out-of-town family members a 
greater opportunity to send plants to their  
loved ones at St. Paul’s. Stay tuned for 
future plant fundraisers and opportunities  
to purchase more seasonal plants!
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Virtual Ask an Expert Episodes Now On Our Website

St. Paul’s “Ask an Expert” series has been a free educational program hosted at The Keifer Building 
featuring knowledgeable presenters from our community discussing meaningful topics of interest for 
older adults and families.

During the pandemic, when large in-person gatherings were discouraged, we developed a virtual 
format in order to continue to bring our experts and this important information to you.

We’ve been interviewing experts from our campus and beyond and we hope you tune in and enjoy!

View any of our Ask an Expert Videos on our website at:
www.stpauls1867.org/about/ask-an-expert-video-series

Topics we’ve covered:
– Charitable Giving & the Community 		
	 Foundation
– Care at Home
– Active Aging
– Creating an Estate Plan that Works
– Alzheimer’s Association, The Longest Day 
– Music Therapy 
– Benefits of Volunteering
– A Quick Guide to Financial Literacy
– Medicare Open Enrollment
– Investing for Income


